
 

President’s Message—Karen Boeve  
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Next Meeting:  December 17, 2024 5 pm 

        North Point Church 

1779 NE Hostmark St , Poulsbo 

Kitsap Quilters was established to foster and encourage the art of quilting, both in its traditional approach and its  
contemporary adaptation, to bring together those who love the art form and to share the art form with the community.  

Guild Contacts 

President:  Karen Boeve 

Vice President:   Katherine Holtgraves  

Treasurer:  Barbara Martin 

Treasurer Elect:  Jan Kohler  

Secretary:  Susi Gaskins  

2025 Quilt Show Chair:  Darlene Boggs 

Newsletter Editor:  Marj Deupree  

Past President:  Jeannette Schanbeck  

“It’s not how much we give but how much love we put into giving.” –Mother Theresa 

I love the Holiday season, it really is the most beautiful time of the year.   In the past couple 

of weeks, I have seen holiday lights popping up everywhere in every shape, size, and color!  I 

love Christmas lights, the best part is how they just seem to give and give while twinkling their 

hearts out.  Sometimes I wish they could stay all year. 

However, the true bright lights of the season are all of you, the wonderful quilters that share 

their time and talent creating beauty for others all year round.   Whether it is creating a warm 

quilt for family or friends, sewing a quilt for donate for a great cause, or giving your time, you 

are my holiday inspirations.   

As you all kick it into high gear during the holidays to share your love and creativity, don’t for-

get to stop, and take sometime for yourself.  To enjoy all you have created and shared.  Oh, 

and you may want to also enjoy some holiday treats!    

I love forward to seeing you all at the Holiday party on December 17th.  Don’t forget to bring 

your holiday spirit and a handmade ornament for the gift exchange.   

Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays 

mailto:mathissonhouse@comcast.net
mailto:maryannquilts@gmail.com
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November 2024 Kitsap Quilters Guild Minutes—Susi Gaskins 

Chris Miller and Debi Snyder are the December KQG Points of Light. 

Chris is our membership chair, and was recognized for all the time she works to recruit 
and update the membership of our guild. In addition to her work to keep our membership 
rolls updated, the person who nominated her also highlighted that “she is so easy to work 
with.”   

Debi has held almost every volunteer role in our guild, including membership chair, small 
group chair, challenge quilt chair and Quilt Show Boutique chair, just to name a few. She 
designed and made prior raffle quilts, and offered to assist this year’s designer.  She 
spearheaded the Appliqué group and the Dear Jane group.  She is a mentor to many quilt-
ers, new and experienced.   

Congratulations and Thanks to both of our KQG Points of Light.  They represent the true 
spirit of Christmas!   

Remember, anyone can nominate another member to be recognized for their efforts, small 
or large.  Just send an email to Karen with details about why you would like to nominate a 
member and recognize their efforts to support our guild and community.   

The November Meeting was cancelled due to the weather. 

KQG Points of Light—Karen Boeve 

SPRING RETREAT---SAVE THE DATE 

MARCH 10-14, 2025 
Spring Retreat will be at the Seabeck Conference Center. We will have accommodations in the 

new Pines building and we will be sewing in the beautiful, spacious lower level room.  

Retreat sign-up starts at the January meeting. More information will be in the January newsletter. 

Save a spot on your calendar. 

Contact Sarah Lewis at  for questions, info, etc. 



 

Continued on next page  
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Quilt Registration—Debi Snyder 

 Instructions and Guidelines for Entering Kitsap Quilters 2025 Quilt Show 
FEBRUARY 14 – 15, 2025 

 
Entries: All quilts entered must be made and/or quilted by a current member of Kitsap Quilters. 
 

CURRENT members of the Kitsap Quilters Guild are those with DUES PAID by 12/20/2024 

Dates for entries: Dec 21 – Jan 10, 2025, no exceptions, the registration form will be closed as of January 11. 

How to enter: Submit ONE entry form for each quilt at: https://forms.gle/wjK9v5rdHr4YfZPy5 

ONLY through the link found at https://kitsapquilters.com. You will initially receive an email message acknowledging your 

submission. Please use the email report to check your entries, if you notice a mistake email the change that needs to be 

made to Debi Snyder at   immediately. Your registration ID number(s)/drop-off labels will be emailed to you by 02/01/2025.  

Contact Debi Snyder if you haven’t received your labels by 2/2/2025. 

Quilt show categories: Please enter your quilt/items into the appropriate category. If you are unsure of which category to 

choose, please contact the Quilt Show registrar, Debi Snyder (contact info below). 

All items are eligible for Viewers’ Choice to be voted upon by quilt show attendees. 

• 100: Large Pieced Quilts – (perimeter equal to or greater than 310”) 

• 200: Medium/Large Pieced Quilts – (perimeter between 241” and 309”) 

• 300: Medium Pieced Quilts – (perimeter between 161” and 240”) 

• 400: Small Pieced Quilts – (perimeter less than 160”) 

• 500: Contemporary – any size (Improvisational, Modern, Whole-cloth quilting which enhances fabric design) 

• 600: Applique/ Embroidery – Any size with applique and/or embroidery on more than 35% of the surface of the  

• 700: Contemporary BOM Quilts – Any size quilt made with monthly blocks provided by Katherine Holtgraves 

• 800: Innovative / Art Quilts / Collage – any size and should extend beyond traditional and contemporary disciplines using 

personal expression in design, color, or techniques 

• 900: Miscellaneous – garments, table runners, purses, pillows, placemat sets, etc. 

• 1000: First Time Entry -- First time entering a Kitsap Quilters show, one entry per new member 

• 1100: Challenge – Near the Salish Sea - Must conform to the requirements specified by Challenge Chair (refer to Chal-

lenge Quilt instructions in the newsletter). 

• 1200: Third Saturday Quilts  

Sleeves: Any quilt wider or longer than 48” must have a 4” sleeve. Please see additional instructions on the website. Quilts up 

to 94” long will be on the regular standards. Quilts 95” to 97” may be on regular standards provided the sleeve was put on at 

least 2” from the top. Otherwise, they must be pinned up. 

Oversized entries: The guild has poles to display larger quilts and will make every effort to accommodate your quilts. Howev-

er, the number of oversized pole sets is limited, and you may be asked to follow these instructions:  Quilts measuring more 

than 92” in length must be folded and securely safety-pinned to conform to the maximum length of 92”– this should be done 

by the owner prior to drop off. Exception: If you agree that your oversized quilt could be hung horizontally rather than verti-

cally, the maximum length without being pinned is 115”. (The guild also has a limited number of ten-foot cross poles for this 

purpose.) (If either width or length is over 110” you must get prior approval from set-up chair.) 

 

https://forms.gle/wjK9v5rdHr4YfZPy5
https://kitsapquilters.com
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Quilt Registration—Continued 

Comment section: This is the narrative that will appear on the information card displayed with your quilt. Your comments 

must be limited to 420 characters including spaces. The entry form asks you to indicate pattern, designer, quilter, or other 

people who helped make this item. You may wish to list any hand techniques (embroidery, appliqué, embellishments, etc.) or 

other pertinent details. Please state if your entry was made from a kit. Any part of your narrative more than 420 characters 

will not be included. If more than 2 makers, list those names here.  Comments can be written in Word and then copied and 

pasted to this section. 

 

Number of entries: You may enter as many as SIX items in the quilt show. Entries should not have been exhibited in previous 

Kitsap Quilters quilt shows. 

 

List the priority you want your quilts to be selected for hanging, in the event space is limited, on the entry form. 

 

Hanging instructions: Please designate “top” on the back of the quilt if its direction is not obvious and does not have a 

sleeve. 

 

Items for sale: If your entry is for sale, include the selling price on your entry form. The guild is to receive 15% of 

the selling price of member items sold through the quilt show. 

 

Drop Off: Specific instructions for dropping off your entry items are noted on the website and in the newsletters. 

Be sure to bring your numbered ID form to the drop off location. This ID form is to remain attached to your item until it is 

returned to your hands. 

 

Withdrawals: If for any reason your entry must be withdrawn, please notify Debi Snyder by January 15, 2025. 

 

Security and Safety: The guild will provide all reasonable care to safeguard your entry, but it cannot be held responsible for 

loss or damage. Insurance is the personal responsibility of the entrant. No items may be taken down and/or removed from 

the show – including items that may be sold during the show. 

 

No extraneous advertising or print material may be attached to the quilt, quilt hanging materials or display without permis-

sion of the Quilt Show Chair. 

 

Special Handling: On the entry form, please note any special handling you are requesting for your item. 

 

Multiple Pieces: Indicate on the entry form comments section the total number of pieces in your entry. Entries 

consisting of more than one piece, such as clothing ensembles, placemat sets, etc., must have your name and 

registration number noted on all pieces including accessories, attachments, sticks, photos, etc. 

 

By entering your item in the quilt show you grant permission for it to be photographed. 

 

Questions or problems: Contact Debi Snyder by phone:  



Page 5 
D

e
c

e
m

b
e

r,
 2

0
2

4
 

   
V

o
lu

m
e

 4
4

,  
Is

s
u

e
 1

2
 

Sign ups for the quilt show is on line at https://
www.signupgenius.com/go/805054DADAD29A0FD0-
51780047-kitsap#/ 
 
We will be signing up for the following days: 

1. Wednesday will be set up day (equipment will be moved from storage and floor will be marked. 

2. Thursday will be hanging the quilts, putting on labels and kitchen prep. (Last year we had great help with significant 

others helping) 

3. Friday is the first day of the quilt show.  The areas for signups are: front door, membership, raffle quilt/bucket raffle 

sales, door monitors, kitchen and volunteer booth. 

4. Saturday is the second  day of the quilt show.  The areas for signups are: front door, membership, raffle quilt/bucket 

raffle sales, door monitors, kitchen and volunteer booth. Please consider working on Saturday as last year we were 
very short for help 

5. Take down begins at 5 on Saturday.  

We really NEED your help for the quilt show.  If you have special needs, please let me know and we will see if we can work 
something out. 

The quilt show is a wonderful time to see the wonderful quilts everyone makes, get to know other members and make 
money for the guild.  As the saying goes “many hands make light work” 

Please sign up for each day/time you will be working. 

Quilt Show Volunteer Sign-up—Nancy Mathisrud  

Boutique Volunteer Sign-up—MaryJane Efstathiou and Becky Holt 

Boutique News…. Sign ups began November 20. Please make sure you have previously signed 

up for your 4 hrs of regular guild volunteering!!  2 hours is the boutique requirement. Thank you 

Sew-ins via Zoom—Colleen Lane 

Share the camaraderie of sewing with friends from your home!  

All Zoom Sew-In’s (Saturday and Monday) will use the Saturday Zoom sign in 
link….. 

 

MONDAYS– 10 am to ????? 
SATURDAYS- 9 am to ???? 
 
 To join the Zoom Meeting, checkout the schedule on the Member’s page of the guild 
website and use the Saturday link for all Sew-In’s. If you have any questions, please contact 
Colleen Lane at   

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/805054DADAD29A0FD0-51780047-kitsap#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/805054DADAD29A0FD0-51780047-kitsap#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/805054DADAD29A0FD0-51780047-kitsap#/
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Quilt Drop-Off Information—Keitha Unger 

Quilters, please make arrangements to leave your quilts with the Drop-Off Volunteers be-
tween Friday, February 7, 2025 and Tuesday, February 11, 2025..    

 

All quilts must be registered and must have a “QUILT ID TAG” issued for the quilt you 
are delivering.  No quilt will be accepted without it. 

 

PLEASE NOTE THE FOLLOWING:  Any quilt wider than 48” must have a 4” sleeve.  Please 
see the additional instructions on the website. 

 

Quilts up to 94” long will be on the regular standards.  Quilts 95” to 97” may be on the regular 
standards provided the sleeve was put on at least 2” from the top.  Otherwise they must be 
pinned up.    Quilts between 96” and 110” wide and 98” to 110” long will be on the larger 
standards.   The ID tag should say “Contact Luisana/Set-up for hanging instructions” for both 
sets of oversized. 

 

Quilts will be available for pick-up starting Monday, February 17, 2025 at the Drop-Off Points.  
No quilts will be released at the close of the show. 

 

If there are any questions regarding the Drop-Off or Pick-Up of quilts, please contact Keitha 
Unger, (home) (Please put “Quilt Show” in the subject line.) 

 

More detailed information can be found on the website. 

 

Drop-Off People 2025 

 

Bainbridge Island: 

Gail Mann   

 

Kingston: 

Andrea Rudman  

 

Olympic Peninsula: 

Vicki Adams   
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Quilt Drop-Off Information—Continued 

Bremerton: 

Lisa Jette    

Barb Peterson   

Jen Rudinsky   

 

Poulsbo: 

Amy Constant   

Maureen Narimatsu  

Nancy Parrott   

Lynn Thornton   

Keitha Unger   

 
Silverdale: 

Linda Morton   

More detailed information is on the website. 

In-House Quilt—Nancy Mathisrud, Marj Deupree and Mary Jane Efstathiou  

Due to the cancellation of the November meeting, the deadline for turning in the 
blocks is extended to the December meeting which is December 17th.  No blocks will 
be accepted after that time. 

Still want to make blocks?  See the October or November newsletter for details. 

Fat Quarter Lottery—Carolyn Nannery 

Welcome to this year's FQ lottery!  Bring a FQ in the color/theme to enter each month. 
One chance to win for each FQ you enter. The months of August and December there is 
no FQ lottery because of our parties.   

Sunshine and Shadow—Marvalee Nance 

Kitsap Quilters has a Sunshine and Shadow chairperson, Marvalee Nance. If you are aware of 

someone who might be in need of a card to celebrate something special or a note of sympathy or 

support, please contact Leslie. She will send a greeting from Kitsap Quilters to that member to let 

them know we are thinking about them.  

Marvalee can be reached at  
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Third Saturday Workshop—Audrey Fitzgerald 

We will be starting off the year on 18 January with Margaret Jones instructing us on how to 
make a reading pillow.  This is the perfect item for kids whether it is kept beside the bed or 
taken along on camping or car trips.  The divided, oversized pocket on the front  is designed 
to hold a flashlight and a book.  There is plenty of room on the pocket for focus fabric or 
whimsical shapes to add to the project's appeal.  Margaret will be sharing her Accucutter and 
selected dies with us and Steam-a-Seam sheets will be offered if you are interested in mak-
ing your pillow truly unique for one of the little ones in your life.  If you are interested and 
haven't already signed up, please contact me .    
 
Since the quilt show will be in full swing on 15 February, the workshop has been cancelled. 
 
At the request of attendees at prior 3rd Saturday Workshops, two free sew events will be of-
fered this year.  The first is 15 March.  Bring whatever you feel like sewing and just enjoy the 
company of others.  This is a great time for newer members to mingle in a smaller group 
meet fellow sewers.    
 
On 19 April Sarah Lewis will lead us through the assembly of a zippered pouch that resem-
bles a small in-box when unzipped.  This low slung bag isn't overly tall but opens into a great 
shape to keep everyday sewing notions, clips, pencils and pens, or anything else that needs 
to be corralled when running loose. Once you have made one, I bet you could figure out how 
to adapt the pattern to any size to meet future requirements.   
  
Signups for workshops are in the church lobby during guild meetings. I am close to the door 
behind the Hospitality table when you first enter the church.  If you are not able to sign up for 
a workshop in person, please contact me to sign up. The workshops run from 10:00 a.m. to 
3:00 p.m. at the church and there is a $5.00 class fee. Supply lists will be emailed out a cou-
ple of weeks before the workshop to allow for the gathering of materials.  
 
Please remember that workshops are led by quilters like you who have volunteered to share 
a project with their fellow guild members. If there is something that you enjoy doing or a fa-
vorite project that might be of interest to our group and you would like to share, please con-
tact me.  Also, fresh ideas for future workshops are always welcome.  
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2024 CHRISTMAS 

POTLUCK 

This year’s Christmas Potluck meeting will be held on December 

17th from 5pm to 8pm 

Bring a favorite dish to share.  Water and Christmas Punch will 

be provided. 

Santa and Mrs. Claus have planned games and prizes to make the party merrier!   

 Mark your dance card for the 17th for a night of enjoyment with your favorite Quilt Family. 

                          

HOLIDAY ORNAMENT EXCHANGE   

One of the joys of the holidays is sharing our creativity with others.  If you would like to share your crea-

tivity, bring a handmade ornament to the party in a plan paper bag. Everyone participating, will go home 

with a wonderful Holiday treasure! 
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Small Groups— 

SMALL GROUPS – Small groups are a great way to meet and get to know other guild mem-

bers that are interested in similar techniques.   

Applique / Handwork 

 First Tuesday each month – 10 to 12:30 at North Point 

Join us for a great social time doing handwork and applique 

Improv 

First Thursday each month – 10 to 1 at North Point 

Come join us if you are interested in working and learning with others on improvisation-

al piecing and design. 

Dear Jane  -- work at your own pace and share with others your version of the Dear Jane quilt origi-

nally pieced by Jane Stickle in 1863. 

Second Thursday each month 1 – 3 in person at North Point church 

Every Thursday except for second each month 1 – 3  Zoom, using Saturday log on 

Near The Salish Sea 

We live in such a beautiful area, with Puget Sound nestled between the Olympic 

and Cascade mountains. Create your own impression of what the Salish Sea 

means to you. Think water, mountains, orca’s ferry boats, etc. Anything you might 

see while near or on the water. 

The quilt can be up to 30” in diameter – square, rectangular,  

or circular. 

The unveiling will be at the January general meeting, 1/28/2025 

Challenge Quilt—Diane Levang   
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Stitches In Time—Nancy Parrott 

2024 in Review 

Meeting Venue:  January-December in person at NorthPoint Church, 4th Tuesday (3rd Tuesday November and 
December) at 6 PM  
 

On-going Activities Every Month:  Membership, Programs, Hospitality, Education, Cuddles, Snuggles and Hos-

pice Quilts, Fat Quarter Exchange, Guild Library, Tools & Templates Library, Newsletter, Website, Social Media 

Platforms, Sunshine and Shadows, Fiber Arts Scholarship, Raffle Quilt, In-House Quilt, Donations, Saturday and 

Monday Sew-ins, Parking Lot Exchange, and Small Groups (applique, Dear Jane and Improv).  In addition are all 

the behind-the-scenes activities like by-laws compliance, required record-keeping with audits and public filings. 

The quilt show, spring and fall retreats, summer and winter potlucks and Christmas block exchange are annual 

activities that are planned for all year.  Never a shortage of ways to stay busy!  A copy of all committee chairs 

will be attached to this summary in the archives.    

Board Positions:            September 2023-August 2024  September 2024-Present 
           President:  Jeanette Schanbeck   Karen Boeve 
           Vice Pres:  Karen Boeve    Katherine Holtgraves 
           Treasurer:  Luisana Sawyer    Barbara Martin  
           Treas. Elect: Barb Martin    Jan Kohler 
           Secretary:  Lisa Jette    Susi Gaskins     
 

January Summary 

Speaker:  Laura Wilkey- Mini Mosaics 
Speaker Workshop:  Mini Mosaics, Jan 24 
Third Saturday Workshop:  Quilt as you go table runner, Kathy Beach, presenter 
Checking:  $29269.66 Savings:  $9935.07          
Membership:  145 
2024 Raffle Quilt:  2600 tickets sold 
2025 Raffle Quilt:  Board approved Blinda Hoellwarth to make Alaska Magic-Rainbow by Edyta Sitar 
2024 Quilt Show:  Preparations in full gear.     
Cuddles Program:  Barb Peterson delivered 46 quilts to birthing center and KidVantage in January 
Snuggles Program: 198 snuggles delivered during the holidays to Navy League and YMCA Women’s Shelter 
Sign-Up for Spring Retreat at Seabeck:  Fran Pilato and Nikki North, co-chairs  March 11-15 
 
February Summary 

Meeting Activity:  Quilt Show Wrap-Up 
Third Saturday Workshop:  None.  We were at the Quilt Show. 
36th Quilt Show- Color In Motion.  230 Quilts!  Featured Artists:  Deb Snyder and Nancy Parrott.    It was a  
                                                             resounding success.  Approximately $6000 profit. 
Viewer’s Choice from Quilt show:          1st Place Ribbon - Pam Whitt, Daisy’s Abuzz 
                         2nd Place Ribbon- Pam Whitt, Bells of the Ball 
          3rd Place Ribbon- Debi Snyder, Times and Seasons 
          4th Place Ribbon- Andrea Rudman, David 
          5th Place Ribbon- Nancy Mathisrud, Star Quilt 
          6th Place Ribbon- (3-way tie)- Diane Levang, Bird Dance, Luisana Sawyer,  
                                                                                                     Quilted Mandela, Linda Moran, Misty Pines 
                                                                     7th Place Ribbon- Anita Bernhard, Paper Cranes 
          8th Place Ribbon- Becky Rico, Crystal Star 
 

Continued on next page 
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Stitches In Time—Continued 

March Summary 
Speaker:  Robyn O’Neil, Modern to Improv 
Speaker Workshop:  Birds With Abandon, March 27  
Third Saturday Workshop:  Triangular Zippered Bags, Audrey Fitzgerald presenter.    
Spring Retreat at Seabeck Conference Center: March 15-19  Nikki North and Fran Pilato retiring; new chairs needed 
Library:  New cart plus a Kaffe Quilt Pattern Challenge! Karen McCutchen, contact 
New Charity:  Fred Hutchinson Cancer Center, Leslie Stapleton, contact 
Attendees voted to continue the 6PM meeting time 
Donation of $550 to Northpoint Church for new tables, chairs, and photo replacement 
In-House Quilt:  All blocks must be turned in by April 30 
 
April Summary 
Speaker:  Mario Urbano, Moda Rep, How Fabrics are Designed and Manufactured 
Third Saturday Workshop: Organizer/Sewing Machine Cover, Debbie McKeever, presenter 
Cuddles Kit Session:  Barb Peterson hosted a Cuddles retreat at her home 
2024 Nominating Committee:  Sarah Lewis, chair 
2025 Quilt Show: New Chair, Darlene Boggs 
 
May Summary 
Speaker:  Scott Hansen, Blue Nichel Studios, Trunk Show and Quilting Journey 
Speaker Workshop:  Tree Time, May 28 & 29 
Visiting Raffle Quilt:  Bainbridge Island Quilters 
Third Saturday Workshop:  Tote with Wooden Handles, Jeannette Schanbeck, presenter 
Parking Lot Sale: May 4, Fabric and supplies donated to guild raised $1179 at the sale 
Donations:  $2617 donated to guild from fabric sale organized by Barb Peterson 
2024 Raffle Quilt Winner:  Donna Burt, a guild member.   4867 out of 5000 tickets sold for Hawaiian Sunrise 
2025 Raffle Quilt unveiled:  Alaska Magic- Rainbow 
2025 Quilt Show:  Pam Whitt voted Featured Artist 
In-House Quilt Winner: Vicki Adams 
Nominating Committee presented slate of officers for consideration.  (see board members in introduction) 
Fiber Arts Scholarship:  May 1 application deadline for $1500  
 
June Summary 
Activity:  Quilt University – Barb Peterson- The Potato Chip Block, Sarah Lewis- Krista Moser’s Binding  
                                                Method, Luisana Sawyer- Scant ¼” Hacks, Nancy Parrott- Elements of Design 
Visiting Raffle Quilts:  Gig Harbor Guild 
Third Saturday Workshop:  took a break 
2025 Quilt Show:  Donated fire-retardant drapes being evaluated.  New vinyl sign ordered per new city rules. 
Scholarship Winner:  Kimberly Miller of Tahuya.  She is a weaver, spinner and knitter attending UW of Tacoma  
                                       working on a Masters in Social Work.  $1500 
August Picnic Sign-ups with Jeannette Schanbeck and Audrey Fitzgerald 
2025 Raffle Quilt:  Gambling License not renewed due to rules and paperwork and costs 
Membership at 178! 
 
July Summary 
Speaker:  Teresa Duryea Wong, The Calling of Quilt Collectors 
Visiting Raffle Quilt:  Crazy Quilters, Federal Way 
Third Saturday Workshop:  none, church time conflict 
New Officers elected for 2024-2025 (see Board Positions above) 
2025 Quilt Show:  Name chosen by vote.  Winner:  The Stitches That Bind Us 
Purchases:  PC Laptop to track finances, new microphone for membership meetings 
2025 Challenge Quilt:  Near the Salish Sea, Diane Levang, chair 
Parking Lot Meet-Up discontinued. 
Contemporary and Traditional Mystery Quilts:  Mysteries came to an end that started in Sept 2023 
  Katherine Holtgraves- Contemporary Blocks, Jeannette Schanbeck- Traditional Blocks 
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Stitches In Time—Continued 

August Summary 
Activity:  Potluck Picnic at Northpoint Church, - Burgers, chips, ice cream provided.  Activities included a free  
                goodie bag, a fabric toss, tie dying, and musical chairs!  46 people attended.  Jeannette Schanbeck, Audrey  
                 Fitzgerald, organizers 
Third Saturday Workshop:  Improv Piecing presented by Karen McCutchen 
2025 Raffle Quilt: Tickets being sold at Kitsap County Fair 
 
September Summary 
Program: Celebrating Jeannette!  Jeannette Trunk Show. Refreshments.  Great Dane Quilt presented to Jeannette  
                  from guild. 
Third Saturday Workshop:  Paper-piecing, Luisana Sawyer presenter 
New Officers installed.  
Seabeck Fall Retreat Sign-ups:  Donna Gearns, Val Martinson, Norma Tipton 
Christmas Block Exchange Announced: Six, 12 ½ inch blocks, Debbie McKeever, Chair 
Fall In-House Quilt begins. Blocks must be turned in by Nov 30. 
2024-2025 Budget Approved 
2025 Quilt Show Volunteer Sign-up Begins 
Donations:  108 Quilts and rice bags to Hospice, 10 quilts to Fred Hutch Cancer Center in Poulsbo, 250 Snuggles  
                      quilts, lots of Cuddles, quilt donated to Kiwanis Club to be used as a raffle. 
 
  
October Summary 
Speaker:  David Werther, Vintage Sewing Machines 
Speaker Workshop:  Featherweight Maintenance, Oct 23 
Third Saturday Workshop:  Cancer Center Charity Sew-a-Thon 
Monthly Points of Light:  Marj Deupree, Audrey Fitzgerald 
Membership Renewal begins.  Every member receives a lapel pin with our logo. 
Show & Tell:  Contemporary Quilt Mystery Quilts, Katherine Holtgraves and  
                         Traditional Quilt Mystery Quilts, Jannette Schanbeck 
2025 Quilt Show:  organizational meeting Oct 29.  New co-chair:  Gail Mann 
Guild Orientation Meeting:  Oct 28  New board and committee chairs held brainstorming session 
 
November Summary 
Program:  Preparing for the Quilt Show- The stitches That Bind Us   Cancelled due to Bomb Cyclone! 
Third Saturday Workshop:  Cuddles Quilts with Barb Peterson 
Monthly Points of Light:  Leslie Stapleton, Nancy Mathisrud, Bob Mathisrud, Colleen Lane 
Fall Retreat held at Seabeck Conference Center, November 13-17 
2025 Raffle Quilt:  booth at the 3-day NW Quilt Show in Puyallup Nov 14-16 
Activities: Important business scheduled for the Nov meeting was rescheduled to zoom  
New Website Password:  emailed Nov 1 
Membership:  136 as of Oct 31 
  
Anticipated December Summary  
Activity:  Holiday Potluck at NorthPoint Church.   Karen Boeve, Stephanie Yost and Lillian Asher, planners  
Christmas Block Exchange and Holiday Ornament Exchange at potluck 
2025 Quilt Show:  Meeting Dec 3 at Poulsbo Library 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Regular business hours: 

 Wednesday through Saturday  10am-5pm 

 Sundays      11am-4pm.  

We are located at 19735 10th Ave NE, Poulsbo WA 98370.   

Phone:  360-930-0572  

Look for us on the web at www.sherryscozyquilts.com or on Facebook.   

Questions: please email sherryscozyquilts@gmail.com  

 

Wishing all of our customers 

a very Merry Christmas 

and a Happy New Year.  

 

We will be closed Christmas Day 

and New Year's Day.  

http://www.sherryscozyquilts.com
mailto:sherryscozyquilts@gmail.com


 

Kitsap Quilters welcomes new members throughout the year.   
You are invited to attend two meetings free, after which membership is 

required for further attendance.   
Please visit our website at www.kitsapquilters.com for more infor-

mation. 

http://www.kitsapquilters.com
mailto:jimmann7@hotmail.com

